&/~ 19 (Subject: Re: Deficiency regarding order No. 112)
Dear Ms. Sato,
This is in response to your email with regard to order No. 112.

We deeply regret to hear that the delivered goods have such a shortage. First of all, we
have decided to arrange 30 sets of instruction manuals by airmail. They should reach
you in a few days. The tracking number is 111000.

Secondly, the reason why it happened is under investigation. We will update you on
that once it has been confirmed.

Sincerely yours,
Steven Howard
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* Please send back the defective items.
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* We will cover the freight cost.
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* We will make every effort to prevent a recurrence.
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* We are afraid we cannot accept returns with regard to this matter.
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